SLMC 

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, March 17, 2008

Call meeting to order

The monthly meeting of the SLMC was called to order by President Silvas at 7:30 p.m.

Prayer & Pledge

Club chaplain Nat Chavez asked all present to join him in an opening prayer, followed by a pledge of allegiance lead by member Russell Phillips.

Welcome new members and guest

President Silvas invited any new members and guests present to come to the front and introduce themselves. Jim Vreeland came to the microphone and introduced himself as a new member and was welcomed by all.  

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Next President Silvas read a list of 23 club members celebrating their birthdays in March. Of those named seven were present and were asked to line up behind President Silvas. Following a special birthday song from the membership these men were awarded a gift of evening raffle tickets. The oldest birthday boy in the group was Charles Eckert.   

Introduction of the cooking team

The head chef for the evening Don Jungman next introduced his cooking team made up of Ben Olenick, Benny and Elizando De Los Santos, Bill Groff, Ike Eisenmenger, and Homer Fetzer. Their homemade sausage dinner was celebrated with a round of applause provided by the satisfied members present.    

Minutes of previous meeting 

Minutes of the February 24, 2008 membership meeting were presented by secretary David Keller. Copies of these minutes had been distributed prior to the meeting for members to review and had previously been posted on the club’s home page. Hearing no corrections or additions from the membership President Silvas asked for a motion to accept these minutes, which was provided by Bobby Margo and Steve Chumbley, then approved by all.  

Treasurers Report 

Next the Treasurer’s report was presented by Club Treasurer, Greg Shean. He previously distributed copies prior to the meeting and members were encouraged to review the financial status of the Club. He remarked that February was the sixth month of our fiscal year and reflected a year–to-date profit of $926.04 over projected budget. Hearing no corrections a motion to accept this report was made by Alex Flores, seconded by Carlos Portales and passed by all present. Gregg Shean concluded his remarks discussing future meeting menus through the remainder of 2008.     

Club Correspondence 

Secretary, David Keller presented the correspondence that had been received since the February meeting. A detailed printed summary of this correspondence was distributed in advance of the meeting for members to review. The secretary stated we had received fifty-one letters from students thanking the club for its participation in the Walter Gerlach Livestock Auction. In addition, he reported we had received three requests for support, which would be transferred to the special projects committee.      

Guest Speaker  
None 
Old Business

· Update 501c Entity - Chairman Don O’Brien had no new report.

· 50th SLMC Anniversary Committee – President Silvas announced the appointment of the following members who have agreed to serve with him on the mew 50th Anniversary planning committee. They are Ben Olenick, Ralf Meneses, David Keller, Alfredo Avila, and Carlos Portales. He also added that one or two additional members were needed to join us in this effort.    

· Update Capital Campaign Status - Chairman Don O’Brien stated that with a new CC chairman, Richard Gonzales, in place the new kickoff would be March 29-30. Don added he had great expectation to the success of this revised program. 

· Update SPCC Contract - Rico Silvas reported that two members, Matt Mora and David Keller would join him to begin negotiations following the Easter season with the pastor at St Paul’s for a new WGD rental contract. He stated that he would be seeking a two-year rental with an option for one additional year.   

 New Business 

· President Silvas stated that in preparation for the upcoming elections the Executive Board has approved his appointment of this year’s nominating committee. Terry Sparrow will act as the committee’s chairman and will be assisted by Alex Flores and Duffy Bowen. Their duty will be to present a slate of candidates for the four elective officer positions. Their candidates will be announced at the April membership meeting where nominees from the floor may also be added with the prior consent of the candidate. The elective officer elections will then be held at the May membership meeting.

· Parish Work Day – President Silvas reminded members that Saturday, March 29 has been selected for the second Men’s Parish Workday. Fr. Jim has invited the members of the SLMC to join him to work on several needed outdoor projects on the church grounds. The club has offered to prepare and serve a light breakfast and lunch for the volunteer workers. 

Reports by appointed Officers 

    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report.  

Chaplain – Nat Chavez was not present but had asked President Silvas to deliver a special Holy Week reading to the members present.  
    Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report.

Inventory Control – Steve Kelly announced that the cooking utensils reported missing last month had been located.  

    Membership – Eric Johnson had no report.

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley had no report. 

Reports by standing committees
Special Projects – Ralf Meneses remarked that several request have recently been received and will be included in our WGD distribution considerations. 

 Wild Game Dinner –RC Contreras gave praise and thanks to all of his committee chairman and their many volunteers. He announced that even though the final numbers were not in yet he felt this year would be great. Fifty-two tables were sold along with general admission tickets providing $41,120. All the available Big Buck raffle tickets were sold and we finished the program early by 10:40pm. He now needs your feedback to improve this event for next year. (355 days until the ‘09 WGD)

    Entertainment – Mike Perez was not present and had no report. 

    Audit - Bobby Margo had no report. 

 Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked the membership to pray for Rudy Hernandez, Bob Placek, and Ralf Meneses.  He also recognized several members who have been helped from member’s prayers. They were Bill Cummings and Don Jungman.    

    Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg reported he had called 65 members announcing the funeral services for Yolanda Rivas, wife of member Carmelo Rivas.   

    Public Relations – Everett Elstak was not present and had no report. 
    Scholarships – Alex Flores had no report. 

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow had no report. 

Comments or announcements for the good of the club 

1.  Don Jungman announced that he was selling 16 bags of WGD sausage for $10 a bag to interested members. 

2.  Don O’Brien reminded everyone that this day was one of the most important feast days in the Catholic Church – St. Patrick’s Day. He invited his fellow Irish member Steve Kelly to come forward to deliver an Irish toast to help close the meeting. After distributing a supply of spirits to many of the members Steve asked all to join him in raising their glasses to celebrate the Irish in all of us.   


Raffle prize drawings were won by Augie De La Cruz, Gillermo Gonzalez, Bill Groff, and Loren Brown. 

Motion to adjourn meeting was made by Russell Phillips and Felipe Gonzales at 8:32 p.m. 
Closing Prayer was provided by club chaplain Nat Chavez who arrived at the meeting following his attendance at the rosary for Yolanda Rivas.   

______________________



____________________________

David Keller 





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary  







President  
SLMC Executive Meeting

March 10, 2008

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thanks for Support for Gerlach Auction – Student Letters from: Dustin Rhodes, Jennifer Blue, Christin Cavazos, David Neuman, Amanda Woods, Chad Brieger, Tyler Hamilton, Kevin Hyland, Heather Woods, Kat Pruneda, Cody L. Brown, Jamie Carpenter, Patrick Thrash, Cullen McCloud, Callie Downs, Chase Hubbert, Justine Moncus, Sean Denton, Aubrey Brieger, Tanner Brieger, Mary Kate Ingram, Mandi Smith, Casey Carpenter, Sarah Neuman, McCall Balero. McKayla Balero, Denise Wilson, Rebeca Zolinski. Jenna Hunt, Colton Chumbley. Brittney Kilgore, Bailee Kilgore, Kaci DeCock, Ben Blackman, T.J. Pohlen, Desiree DeHoyos, Travis White, Andrew Pohlen, Michelle Dawson. Brandon Myhre, Ashley Myhre, Christopher Thomas, Kelsie Stone, Lacey Shae Seper, Brittany Stone, Justin Souquette-Lopez, Alex Stone, Garred Leal, Jared Boor, Corinne Rhodes, Dillon Oatman   

2. ST. Luke Catholic Community – Thanks for $100 donation for Anniversary Party        

Correspondence – Support Request 

1. Jesuits of the New Orleans Province – General Solicitation 

2. St. Clare Catholic Church Request for donation – Building Project 

3. St. Luke Catholic Community – Vacation Bible School donation request 

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Cross Trail Outfitters – Sportsman’s Journal  

2. Paymentech notice of program fee modification

3. Bexar County Detention Ministries Spring Newsletter 

4. St. PJ’s Children’s Home Winter Newsletter

5. Walter Gerlach Livestock Show – second invoice

6. Frost Bank  3/01/08 deposit correction 

7. Frost Bank Merchant Credit Card February Statement 

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting March 10, 2008

For March 17, 2008 General Meeting

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

Correspondence – Support Request  

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Gamez TPS invoice for WGD bartenders - $1,035.00 
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